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   301 Cushman St., Suite 301, Fairbanks, AK 99701 

 
 
 
March 2, 2010 
 
 
 
Dear Governor Parnell, 
 
We appreciate your continued interest in developing jobs and opportunity in Alaska. 
The recent legislation submitted by your office, Senate Bill 302 and House Bill 412,
creating an Alaska microloan revolving fund is a good example of your continued efforts.  
 
Here at the Fairbanks Economic Development Corporation we recognize the need for this 
legislation and offer our support as you move this legislation forward.   
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jim Dodson 
President & CEO 
Fairbanks Economic Development Corporation 
 



 

Economic development and advocacy for Southwest Alaska 
Economic Development District (EDD) and Alaska Regional Development Organization (ARDOR) 

 
 
 
 
 
March 11, 2010 
 
Governor Sean Parnell 
State of Alaska 
PO Box 110001 
Juneau, AK 99811 
 
Re: Support for SB 302 and HB 412 
 
Dear Governor Parnell, 
 
Thank you for submitting SB 302 and HB 412, two bills aimed at creating a microloan 
revolving fund for the State of Alaska. By introducing this legislation, you have proven 
your awareness that access to startup and working capital is a key component of starting 
new enterprises and creating jobs in Alaska.  
 
In Southwest Alaska, a revolving loan fund could help boat owners or smaller fish 
processors with equipment purchases. It could assist bed and breakfast owners with 
upgrades to their homes and business. Or it could provide much-needed construction 
capital to mechanics, day care providers, and a host of other small business startups and 
entrepreneurs. 
 
Alaska is one of four states in the nation that do not have a microloan program and these 
bills would resolve that and fill an unmet need that would help small businesses, which is 
why SWAMC supports them.  
 
Again, thank you for introducing these bills. I hope they can help add to Alaska’s efforts to 
support our small businesses and entrepreneurs. 
 
Sincerely, 
SOUTHWEST ALASKA MUNICIPAL CONFERENCE 
 
 
 
 
 
Executive Director 
 

 Southwest Alaska Municipal Conference 
3300 Arctic Boulevard, Suite 203 Anchorage, AK 99503 p: 907.562.7380 f: 907.562.0438 www.swamc.org 
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March 4, 20 10 

Office of Governor Sean Parnell
 
Susan K. Bell
 
Special Staff Assistant 
P.O. Box 110001
 
Juneau, AK 99811-000 I
 

RE: SB302 & HB412 

Dear Susan, 

The Alaska Small Business Development Center (SBDC), with its 7 statewide locations, supports the governor's 
introduction of bills SB302 and HB412. As an organization that was initiated, nationwide, in the 80's by the U.S. 
Small Business Adminjstration, we have helped Alaska businesses locate loan opportunities for almost 2S years. 

Micro-lending is an opportunity for many small businesses who typically do not fmd the lending options with banks 
due to the small amount of their loan request. Many lending institutions prefer loan applications with values of 
$100,000 or more. The micro-lending bill that the governor has introduced will assist many small businesses move 
their operations to the next level. 

In 2009, the Alaska SBDC assisted over 4,000 clients, by providing free and confidential one on one business 
counseling and low cost workshops. In addition to these services, we also have formal agreements in place to serve 
as Technical Assistance (TA) providers to many SBA loan recipients. This process requires loan recipients to have 
specific counseling and training based on their individual needs as a condition of the loan. These needs can run the 
gamut from business planning/development, marketing, to financial management, as well as many training 
opportunities. 

The approval of the micro-lending bills will significantly impact and support many small businesses throughout 
Alaska, including the clients we assist in rural villages and communities through our Rural Outreach Program for 
Entrepreneurs (ROPE). We offer our support and look forward to many future business successes as a result of this 
initiative. 

D i Fowler 
Associate State Director 
Alaska Small Business Development Center 

STATEWIDE CENTERS. Anchorage, Fairbanks, Juneau. Kenai Peninsula Mat-Su Valley 

FAM ILY PROGRAMS: PTAC . Procurement TechnIcal Assistarlce Centers oj Alaska. APEX· Alaska Performance Excellence, 
TREN D . Technology Resecm;h and Developl'PJem Cemer ofAlaska, ROPE - Rural Outreach Program for Entrepreneurs, 
arid our Buy Alaska Program 







To whom it may concern; 
 
My name is Ted Ragains and I am young entrepreneur in Anchorage. The reason I am 
writing this letter is to inform all who will listen of the plight of small business owners 
across Alaska. As everyone knows we are in a recession, which has impacts for all 
businesses. I believe that small businesses have especially been impacted because of the 
limited credit available for business operation and expansion.  
As a small business owner, I depend on credit to place orders for inventory, expansion, 
advertising and payroll during slow times. Availability of this credit has allowed many 
businesses to weather economic slow downs in the past and even to emerge stronger 
when the economy recovers. This recession is different; all forms of available credit have 
dried up, especially those for small businesses. 
Let me give you some details about my situation. I started my first business as a senior 
project while working toward my Bachelors Degree in Marketing and Finance. My first 
business, Solara Skin and Laser Center, does all sorts of cosmetic procedures. Our 
services include laser treatments, Botox, Juvederm, and medical grade facials. Our lasers 
can get rid of unwanted hair, tattoos, sunspots, spider veins, rosacea and can also give 
you a mini face lift. Solara has been a great success for the last five years because we 
identified a niche in the marketplace and successfully capitalized on it. 
Just twelve months ago my sister and I started Off the Rack, a men’s clothing store that 
specializes in high-end clothing at a fraction of the price of department stores. In addition 
to selling new men’s clothing we also will take gently used clothes on consignment. We 
are the only store in Alaska that is oriented exclusively to men’s fashion clothing. The 
response to our store has been amazing and I am looking forward to growing as the buzz 
spreads. 
Our two companies and our personal credit is excellent with the exception of having too 
much individual revolving credit which has been necessary for business operation. Our 
credit cards started cutting our credit limits to the exact amount that we had on the card. 
This was not only happening to cards that carried a balance from month to month but also 
cards that we paid in full every month. Cards that we had faithfully paid in full cut our 
available limits from $25,000 to $500. In one month we lost nearly $60,000 in available 
credit. In addition, the banks cut our working lines of credit to virtually nothing and the 
credit cards raised their rates by approximately 15% across the board on cards with or 
without a balance. 
This has put small businesses like mine in a difficult position with many owners laying 
off employees or closing their doors altogether. We have gone to banks and have been 
told that we have great credit scores but our credit cards and lines of credit are all maxed. 
We have explained that the credit card companies and banks have lowered the limits to 
the exact amount that we have on the card but it doesn’t seem to change anything. 
With available credit being cut by half to three quarters of what we originally had. 
Interest rates are being changed without warning and banks are unwilling to extend credit 
to small businesses. We are left with no viable options for operating let alone expanding 
our businesses. 
Small businesses are the backbone of the American economy providing nearly 60 percent 
of employment opportunities in the Country. I have spoken with many small businesses 
owners in Anchorage and with trade groups including the chamber of commerce and 



have found that I am not alone in this difficulty. One colleague, who represents 450 small 
businesses in the municipality, said that she talks to business owners every day who say 
they are either going to have to do major layoffs, sell or go bankrupt because they can’t 
order enough inventory to keep their doors open. 
Alaska has weathered this financial crisis fairly well compared to the lower 48 but I fear 
that it may change if something is not done to free up a credit source for business owners. 
As small businesses we are people who have put everything on the line to succeed 
including our homes, retirement plans and land. It doesn’t seem right that we are being 
punished for the irresponsible lending of the very banks and credit card companies who 
are now denying the responsible and credit worthy individuals and businesses access to 
the credit they need to stay afloat. 
With oil being at higher than average rates Alaska is in a position that most of the other 
states are not. Alaska and Governor Parnell have a unique opportunity to help small 
business owners get access to a line of credit at a reasonable interest rate. This would 
keep the unemployment numbers down and keep very viable businesses afloat through 
the storm. The state can actually help small businesses while at the same time earning a 
respectful interest rate on the money lent.  
I am asking the powers that be to act with urgency. Establish a fund for small businesses 
so that we can lock in interest rates for 3-4 years that would beat bank loans and credit 
cards (10%-12%). This would allow us to order the inventory that we need to operate, 
minimize layoffs, finish expansion efforts, and have a stable interest rate for business 
forecasting. In addition, the state would be making an interest rate that is enviable to most 
other options and certainly involves less risk than some of the other options. I can assure 
you that small business owners are tenacious and will fight to keep their businesses 
afloat. We just need to be given weapons to fight with. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ted Ragains 



 

 
 
From: Made In Mat-Su Association                                                                             
March 18, 2010 
          1100 E. Dan Street 
          Wasilla, Alaska     99654 
 
 
 
 
 
To: The Honorable members of the 2010 Alaska State Legislature 
 
 
The Made In Mat-Su Association lends the full support of its members and affillitates to 
SB302/HB 412. The Association supports the proposed Small Business Micro Loan program as 
the most important small business legislation in many years. 
 
This bill when passed will create opportunities for Alaskan small businesses of all kinds to 
aquire needed funding for capital improvements, raw materials, inventory, marketing and a 
variety of other needs. This potential funding will allow small businesses to become more 
competative, more financially viable and thus allow for a greater share of the Alaska Market.  
 
 
We ask for your consideration and support of this extremely important bill. 
 
 
Thank You 
Mike A. Borgford 
Executive Director 
Made In Mat-Su Association 
 
 
 
 
 
 




